
                                                                                                                                         
REGULAR MEETING OF LAUREL RUN BOROUGH COUNCIL JUNE 16, 2020 - 7:00 P.M. 

ROLL CALL     
Cynthia Russo  A                                                                               
Dennis Hooper P           
Shandra Kisailus P                                                                                              
Mayor Justin Correll A        
  The meeting was called to order by the President, Shandra Kisailus with The Pledge to The Flag, 
followed by a moment of silence. Roll was taken. 
 Brian Malecki addressed Council seeking approval for the Hill Climb to be held October 10th and 
11th. The Mayor will complete the necessary documents for the event, as Council approved. They 
Association also wishes to hold a Car Show on July 11th, which was approved. 
 MINUTES:  A motion to accept the minutes from the May regular meeting was made by Dennis 
Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. Motion carried. 
 TREASURER’S REPORT: A motion to accept the report for the month of June was made by Dennis 
Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. Motion carried. 
 TAX COLLECTOR’S REPORT: A motion to accept the Tax Collector’s report for the month of June 
and pay her commission on the same was made by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus.  
 RECEIPTS:  A motion to accept the receipts from May 20, 2020 to June 16, 2020 and interest 
earned on the accounts was made by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. Motion carried. 

EXPENSES:  A motion to accept and authorize payment of the expenses from May 20, 2020 to June 
16, 2020 was made by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. Motion carried. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT:  Jolene reported that the Department held a Vino’s Hoagie Sale at the 
June 2nd Elections. 

A motion to accept the report was made by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. 
ROADS AND STREETS:   
The sign still has to re-installed on Don Myers road. 
 Regarding the dumping that Dennis reported last month, Shandra said she believes The Mayor 

was supposed to send Mr. Tuzinski a letter. 
If a backhoe is rented this year, it will be used to move rocks to block access from dumping again. 
Shandra reported that Cynthia has the low interest loan paperwork completed for resurfacing 

Dupont and Oliver completed.  
A motion to accept the report was made by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. 
BUILDING AND GROUNDS: Jolene said she word forward a copy of the equipment inventory to the 

Secretary for Borough records, as The Secretary still has not received it. 
Joe Tavaglione pointed out the dead tree that needs to be cut down. Dennis said he knows several 

people who do such work and will handle it. 
A motion to accept the report was made by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. 
PLANNING AND ZONING:  A motion to accept the written  Planning and Zoning report was made 

by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Shandra Kisailus. 
RECREATION REPORT: Juanita said the Board is holding an Ice Cream Social on August 16th. 
If the backhoe is rented, it can be used to facilitate the grass planting around the playground 

equipment that was discussed at last month’s meeting. 
 



 
 
REGULAR MEETING OF LAUREL RUN BOROUGH COUNCIL – JUNE 16, 2020 - 7:00 P.M. (con’t) 
 
OLD BUSINESS: Shandra said that Clear Brook has been “inactive” with the safety measure that 

the said would be implemented. The Mayor has drafted a sample complaint which should be submitted to 
their accreditation agency. 

A motion to adjourn was made by Dennis Hooper, seconded by Cynthia Russo. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Cathy Pockevich 
                   Borough Manager  
 
 
     

  
 


